## MEETINGS OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

At a meeting in Furman Hall October 26, a committee consisting of L. C. Glenn, A. F. Ganier, A. W. Ingersoll, H. A. Webb, E. E. Reinke and J. T. McGill was appointed to consider revisions of the by-laws and to report at the meeting of the Academy November 30, 1928.

The use of the name of the Tennessee Academy as an endorsement of the reel "Simba" was approved. The publication of a list of the members in the October number of the Journal was recommended. Sixty-eight new members were elected.

At a meeting in the Faculty Club Room of Alumni Hall, November 26, 1928, twenty-seven new members were elected.